BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Joint Application of

)

Missouri-American Water Company and

)

Warren County Water & Sewer Company
)

For Authority for Missouri-American Water
)
Case No. WM-2004-0122

Company to Acquire Certain Assets of 

)

Warren County Water & Sewer Company
)

And, in connection therewith, Certain 

)

Other Related Transactions.


)

RESPONSE TO SECOND STATUS REPORT


COMES NOW, the Office of the Public Counsel, and respectfully responds to the Second Status Report filed with the Missouri Public Service Commission by Missouri-American Water Company on July 13, 2004.  In response to this status report, Public Counsel states the following:

1. Public Counsel has been tracking the progress of the proposed transfer of assets between the Petitioning companies in this case with great interest, because Warren County Water & Sewer Company is now in receivership pursuant to Sec. 393.145 RSMo (2000).

2. It is in the interest of Warren County Water & Sewer Company’s customers that this sale be completed as expeditiously as possible.

3. The receiver and Missouri-American have reached an agreement regarding the modification of the original sale contract that is acceptable to Public Counsel and the parties.  Pursuant to this agreement, although Missouri-American will not purchase one parcel of land that was originally included in the asset list, that land would not have been placed in rate base until such time in the future that it was used to provide utility service.  Likewise, the total purchase price has been reduced to reflect that this parcel of land will not be acquired by Missouri-American.  

4. All other terms of the proposed transaction remain the same and are the terms of the contract approved by this Commission.  There is no reason to reject the status report.

5. Public Counsel remains concerned that this transaction is still pending, and believes the transfer should be completed as soon as possible.  Transfer of these assets is a matter of some urgency for the customers of Warren County Water & Sewer because the current owner has been reluctant to cooperate with the receiver regarding system operations.  Completing the transaction will eliminate the uncertainty created by the delay in closing this matter.  Therefore, Public Counsel believes it is not in the public interest for the closing to be further delayed beyond July 15, 2004.

WHEREFORE, Public Counsel respectfully urges the Commission to accept the second status report, and to direct the petitioners to complete this transaction by July 15, 2004.

Respectfully submitted,
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